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Upcoming Events 
Date Event 

11 Nov 10am Remembrance Day ceremony 

18 Nov OC Test 

26 Nov Water Fun Day 

27 Nov Captains Speeches 

2 Dec Galston High orientation day 

3 Dec Presentation Awards 

7 Dec Year 6 Farewell 

10 Dec Party Day 

10 Dec Reports go home 

11 Dec Talent Quest 

14-16 Dec Years 5 & 6 camp 

16 Dec Last day of school for students 

 
COVID UPDATES 
Presentation night has become presentation day 
with a K-2 session and a 3-6 session on 
3rd December.  Only parents of students receiving 
awards will be invited to these assemblies, with a 
limit of two family members for each student 
receiving an award permitted to attend.  We will also 
announce the Captains for 2021 at the 3-6 assembly 
on 3rd December.  Parents may now attend the 2021 
captains’ speeches on 27th November with social 
distancing measures to be followed.  P&C meetings 
may return to the school site with social distancing 
measures to be followed. Year 6 arch and separate 
talent quests will be held on Friday 11th December 
before Year 5 & 6 go off to camp. These are the most 
current restrictions we have at the moment. 
 

Water Fun Day 
A note went home this week about the Year 6 Water 
Fun Day, which will be held on Thursday 26th 
November. Year 6 students are very excited to be 
planning this event. Please only complete the 
permission slip if your child does NOT have 
permission to participate. 
 

Tell Them from Me Surveys 
Thank you so much for completing the surveys. 80% 
of our parents completed the surveys. This is a 
tremendous effort and will support our directions for 
the 2021-2024 Strategic Improvement Plan. 

 
 
 
 
 

Farewell Mrs Holland 
Mrs Holland will be leaving us tomorrow to have her 
new baby. We wish her all the best with the birth of 
their first child.  
Mrs Holland will be 
replaced by Mrs Yasmin 
Old, a fantastic teacher 
who is already a 
member of our staff.  

 

 
End of Year Party Day 
This year we will be having Party Day on Thursday 
10th December (before camp). This day will include 
a sausage sizzle lunch with a drink, fairy floss and 
five rides to have lots of fun on. The cost will be $20 
per student with the P&C subsidising part of the cost.  
The amusement provider will provide a COVID safe 
plan for the day. A note will be coming home shortly. 
 

School Captain Speeches 
Students who are nominating for the positions of 
school captain and vice-captain in 2021 have now 
received their policy on the process of selection. The 
speeches will be held on Friday 27th November at 
12:00 pm under our outdoor COLA.  All nominees 
will prepare and present a formal speech to the 
staff and students. There will be no dancing, raps, 
comedy acts, slogans or chants. The process is to 
select School Captains, capable leaders; it not a 
talent quest. Students who wish to perform a 
performance act on the day will be disqualified from 
the selection process. 
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Selective High School ~ 2022 
This year applications will be accepted from Tuesday, 13 October 2020 to Monday, 16 November 2020. 
The Selective High School Placement Test will change in 2021 for placement in 2022. It will be paper-based on 

new types of questions and a different scoring system. The test will be transitioning to a new test framework and 
computer-based format by 2022 (for placement in 2023). 
The Selective High School Placement Test will be held on Thursday 11 March 2021. 
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 

 
Kindergarten Orientation 
Kindergarten orientation has gone very well with every kindy child for next year walking in happily from drop off 
at the gate. This has gone so well despite the new parents being a little apprehensive. Kindy parents will be 
given orientation packs and appointments are available at the uniform shop for parents to purchase uniforms.  
Please contact the office on 9652 1237 if you would like to make an appointment.  
 

Stage 3 is Off to Camp! 
On Monday 14th – Wednesday16th December, our Year 5 and 6 students will be off to ‘The Great Aussie Bush 
Camp’ on their exciting adventure.  It is going to be a great three-day program. I am sure they will have a fabulous 
time. Students are required to be at school at 8:30am and will return at approximately 3:30 pm on Wednesday. 
Have fun! 
 

Galston High School Orientation Day 
If your child is going into Year 7 at Galston High School in 2021 there will be an orientation day held on 
Wednesday 2nd December. A note will be sent home in the High School packs that the students will receive on 
Monday 16th November. 
 

Band Concert 
The school band had an excellent demonstration concert on Monday morning for all our students in the hall. 
This was to demonstrate our wonderful band’s talents but also encourage our new students and Year 2 students 
to join the band. Further information on how to join the band in 2021 can be found in this week’s Bulletin. 
 

  
 

Remembrance Day Service in Glenorie 
On Wednesday 11th November, Years 4, 5 and 6 of Glenorie Public School and representatives from Glenorie 
RSL Sub-Branch will be “combining forces” to present a service at the local cenotaph to commemorate 
Remembrance Day. If you would like to join us for the ceremony we will be walking to the cenotaph at 10:45 am. 
Please observe social distancing. 
 

Glenorie Public School is a bushfire-prone school 
Glenorie Public School has undertaken planning and preparation for this bushfire season but will continue to 
operate regardless of fire weather ratings during the year. We will monitor local conditions during the bushfire 
season, particularly when there is bushfire activity in the area. We ask all parents to have the Glenorie App on 
your phone and carry your phone at all times on these hazardous days. We will post an alert to your phone 
giving you information on where your child is and the arrangements we have made for their safety during 
bushfires. Please upload the Glenorie Public School App. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
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School Planning… 
Thank you to the parents who attended the P&C meeting last week and helped with our four-year school planning 
day. We have joined together to plan the direction of the school over the next four years. We are very excited 
that our parents added so much direction and value to this process. Thank you. 
 

School Attendance 
All students in Kindergarten to Year 11 are required to attend school until Wednesday 16 December 2020, the 
last day of teaching for 2020.  Before this date, students in all year groups should be engaged in meaningful 
work based on the curriculum and syllabus requirements.  See the NSW Department of Education’s School 
Attendance Policy at https://policies.education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/school-attendance-policy . 

Parents are required to explain the absences of their children from school promptly and within seven days to the 
school. An explanation for absence must be provided to the school within 7 days of the first day of any period of 
absence.  
 

New Online Enrolment System 
We are excited to announce the new Online Enrolment System is now available at our school. 
 
The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for our parents to submit an enrolment application 
online and at the time that best suits you. The application can be accessed on all browsers and mobile devices 
including iOS and Android.  
 
The online application process is currently restricted to: 
• Enrolments into local schools only 
• Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents 
• Children who live in NSW. 
 
We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online for any enrolments in the 
future.  You can make an application for enrolment through our school website under the ‘Enrolment’ tab. 
Kindergarten 2021 enrolments are already finalised and you do not need to do anything. 
 
If you do not feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be available for collection from 
the front office or can be downloaded from the Department’s “going to a public school” site:   
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment . 
 
Further information about online enrolment can be found here:  https://education.nsw.gov.au/parents-and-
carers/online-enrolment-for-nsw-public-schools . 
 

Toys and Tucker ~ the Spirit of Christmas 
This year we will be supporting the Anglicare ‘Toys and Tucker’ 
campaign again.  We are hoping that as many families as possible 
will donate a wrapped gift (new items only with suggested gender 
and age) or food item (for Christmas hampers- in date items only) 
which Anglicare will be able to pass onto some families less 
fortunate than ours.  If you are able to help, please leave the gift at 
the front office before Thursday 10th December.  Thanks for caring 
about others! 

 

https://policies.education.nsw.gov.au/policy-library/policies/school-attendance-policy
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment
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School Photos 
Group photos are now available for viewing and ordering ONLINE ONLY at 
http://www.theschoolphotographer.com.au  
  

The online order code is:  20S1299PSB42G 

  
The photo prices are $18 each, 2 for $34, 3 for $46, 4 for $58 or 5 for $70.  Any additional photographs are 
$10 each.  This discount is only available per family order. 
  
The group photos available for online ordering are: 

 Captains 
 Sports Captains 
 Year 6 Fun 
 SRC 
 Library Monitors 
 Green Team 

 
If you have any questions, the contact details for the School Photographer are: 
Ph:  9674 9824 
Email:  enquiries@theschoolphotographer.com.au 
 
Everyone should have received their individual/class and family photos by now if you ordered them.  If you 
would like to order more, it is not too late.  The order code is X1299PSB42G. 
 

Crossing at the Lights 
With Covid restrictions, students have done a great job of entering and leaving the school grounds 
independently. We are so proud of them. While many parents are on time if you are running late can you please 
ring the office ladies so we may hold your child at the front office until you arrive? K-2 students get upset if they 
cannot find their parents at the front gate and are not always sure of what to do if you are not there to pick them 
up. 

All students should walk down to the lights and cross Old Northern Rd at the lights if you park across from the 
school. Parents who call students to run across Old Northern Road are putting their child’s life in danger and are 
encouraging them not to do the sensible thing, which is to cross at the lights. Please, for the safety of all our 
children teach your child to cross at the lights on Old Northern Road. 
 

Does Your Child Need Medication at School? 
The parents of any student requiring the administration of medication during school hours must sign a Prescribed 
Medication Form and notify the school of any possible side effects.  Prescribed drugs must be stored in the office 
area but children will be required to come to the office at the specified time and receive assistance to take their 
medication.  A record of this administration is kept by the office personnel supervising the procedure. Please 
ensure you always send this form with any medication.  It can be found in the Notes section on our website and 
app. 
 

School Development Day 
Parents are reminded that the last day of the 2020 school year for students will be Wednesday 16 December. 
School development day will be held on the last day of term 4, 2020 (Thurs. 17). School development days at 
the start and end of semesters allow teachers to undergo further professional training. 
 

NSW public school terms and holidays 
Here’s a snapshot of NSW public school terms and holidays for 2020 - 2021. 
Find out more: http://www.boardofstudies.nsw.edu.au/events/vacations.html 
 
 

Become involved in your child’s education. 
Enjoy learning! 
 
Lyn Pearce 
Principal 

  

http://www.theschoolphotographer.com.au/
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Galston High School  

Discover why Galston High School offers a compelling choice for the education 

of your child. 

Galston High School has been creating a series of testimonial videos from past 

students that showcase what they offer as a school. 

You can view the first one here on Facebook:  https://fb.watch/1wcAzmtOWK/ 

or view it on their website:  https://galston-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/  

 

Captains Awards 

 

The Glenorie Public School 2020 captains have been handing out captains’ awards for each stage 
group at Monday morning assemblies.  To achieve these captains’ awards, you need to be on your 
best behavior throughout the week, be kind to others, follow the school rules and follow the teachers’ 
instructions at all times in the playground and in the classroom. 
 
Kindest regards, your captains: 
Allegra, Myles, Maddie, Blake  
 
 

Week 3, Term 4: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Week 4, Term 4: 
 

  

https://fb.watch/1wcAzmtOWK/
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Great Book Swap    

 

The Great Book Swap is being held on Tuesday 24th and Wednesday 25th November (Week 7) of 
Term 4. 

Thank you so much to those families that have donated books for the swap- the books are piling up!  

We are still in need of books that would suit Stages 2 and 3, so please donate any books to the very 
worthy cause. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget that on Tuesday and Wednesday of Week 7, students who bring a gold coin donation will 
get the opportunity to select a book from the donated books which will be displayed in the library for 
the swap. 

Where do the funds we raise in our school go? 

The money we raise will help fund the Indigenous Literacy Foundation’s Book Supply Program, which 
reaches over 400 remote communities. This year the Foundation aims to raise $350,000 to buy 
35,000 new books for the communities that need them most. 

Thank you for your support, and keep reading! 

 

Mrs Cook 
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GLENORIE PS 

SCHOOL BAND 

JOIN THE BAND! 
Is your child interested in joining the school band? 

The school band is now taking enrolments for 2021 and 

is open to all students currently in years 2-5. 

No prior experience needed! 

During Term 4 students will see a band demonstration at 

school that highlights the different instruments available for 

tuition. After this demonstration they will receive a green 

Expression of Interest note providing introductory information. 

What do you need to do? 

1. Carefully read the green Expression of Interest and then 

register your child’s interest in joining the band online at 

https://www.teachingservices.com.au/eoi 

2. Once you register online a TSA tutor will meet your child to help 

them assess which instrument they are most suited to** 

3. The results of this instrument trial will be sent home with enrolment 

information 

Learning an instrument in an ensemble is a great way to experience the social, 

educational and personal benefits that music and the arts have to offer! TSA 

provides a variety of tuition options as well as instrument hire and sales to help 

parents give the gift of music to their children. 

TSA is a registered COVID-safe provider and delivers instrumental programs 

with a focus on inclusion, student engagement and well-being. 

**Instrument trials will take place within strict COVID-safe guidelines and will 
include a basic aural and rhythm assessment among several other activities which 
measure your child’s suitability for each instrument. 

  

  

https://www.teachingservices.com.au/eoi
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P & C News 
 

OOSH News 

Bookings for 2021 enrolments are now open for current families and close on Monday 9th November, so please ensure 

you get your bookings in for next year. 

Places will be confirmed by Tuesday 10th November for current families. 

Enrolments for new families and kindy children open Wednesday 11th November and close on Wednesday 25th November. 

Places will be confirmed by Thursday 26th November. 

If you have any questions or are interested in care, please contact the OOSH on 9652 0074 or glenorieoosh@bigpond.com. 

Canteen 

Thank you to all the wonderful parents who have signed up to help in the canteen this term. We have almost all shifts filled 

now, with only two left: 

Friday 20 November – 12 – 2.30 pm 

Friday 27 November – 9.30 am – 12 pm 

Should you be able to help on either of these days, please contact the canteen via email (glenoriepscanteen@gmail.com ) 

or sign up for the shift following the link:  https://signup.com/go/AEysXdk  

Also a reminder that canteen is now open on Wednesdays at lunch for over the counter items only. No hot food or 

Flexischools orders, but your child can bring cash and come up to canteen during lunch time.  

Uniform Shop 

Due to ever changing regulations, Uniform Shop will NOT to be open for walk in orders this term. For any new starters or 

Kindy children starting next year, fitting appointments can be made via the school office. For all other orders, please 

continue to use Flexischools and orders will be filled on Mondays and Thursdays. Any items you wish to return or need to 

be exchanged can be sent to the office with your child and a note; they will be picked up from there. 

Please email glenoriepandc@gmail.com if you have any questions.   

Farewell to Dennise Williams 

This week a letter from the P&C was sent out from the school office with regards to our much-valued P&C member Dennise 

Williams. After 6 years of dedication as President (5 years) and Vice President (1 year), Dennise will leave the P&C 

committee at the end of this year as her youngest child leaves school.  

We are incredibly grateful for the way she has given her time selflessly to our school community for so many years and 

there is no doubt that the legacy of her work will be enjoyed by many more children walking through our gates in the future.  

As a way of saying thank you, the P&C is organising a gift for Dennise. If anyone would like to contribute personally to 

her gift we ask that you make a deposit to our P&C bank account (details below - please write your name and Dennise as 

the description). We are also organising a virtual way for many people to send their thanks to Dennise. If you would like to 

do this please email glenoriepandc@gmail.com 

Bendigo Bank 

Glenorie Public School P&C Association 

BSB: 633000 

Account Number: 134173376 

 

P&C Meeting 

Our next meeting will be held on 27 October at 7pm.  For the time being we will continue to hold our meetings via Zoom 

but encourage all parents and caregivers to join us - it is a great way to get involved and find out more about your child’s 

school.  Everyone is welcome and if you would like the Zoom link, or have some questions you would like addressed please 

contact the P&C via the email address glenoriepandc@gmail.com 

Email:  glenoriepandc@gmail.com Facebook:  Glenorie Public School P & C Events 

mailto:glenorieoosh@bigpond.com
mailto:glenoriepscanteen@gmail.com
https://signup.com/go/AEysXdk
mailto:glenoriepandc@gmail.com
mailto:glenoriepandc@gmail.com
mailto:glenoriepandc@gmail.com


Page 9 of 14 

  



Page 10 of 14 

 



Page 11 of 14 

  



Page 12 of 14 

  



Page 13 of 14 

   
  



Page 14 of 14 

 

 

https://healthylunchbox.com.au/recipes/

